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	Nursery

	All of the Nursery children have been busy learning songs for the Nativity, which is on Tuesday 20th December in the main hall, and have enjoyed practising the songs with the children from reception.  The children have also been very busy making hats ready for the Christmas party on Wednesday 21st December. Please note that this is the last day of term for our afternoon children.  Mrs Heagren, Mrs Green and Mrs Mahmood would like to take this time to wish you all a lovely Christmas and a very Happy New Year.  

	Reception

	
	This week the children have been busy making Christmas crafts. The children have thoroughly enjoyed being creative. We have been assessing the children in maths on their number skills and are pleased with the development they have made since starting in September. Please continue to support your child with their letter formation, ensuring that you revisit previously taught sounds and encourage them to say the rhyme. New tricky words have been added to your child’s word wallet so please practise these at home.

	Year 1

	1
	The children have had a fantastic week! We have been very busy preparing for our Christmas nativity and have been practising in the hall.  We went for a winter walk in the outdoor area and played a team game in the shed. As we are doing Outdoor Education every Monday could you please bring in wellington boots and warm clothing (scarves/gloves) as it can get quite muddy and cold. Just a reminder that the nativity performance is on Tuesday 20th December. We had a lovely day on Friday for our class parties!! The children enjoyed the disco in the hall and the party games in the classroom. A big thanks to everyone for being so generous and bringing in food for the party. The homework and reading books that are going out this week are for the holidays as well. Have a lovely Christmas.

	Year 2

	2A
	Welcome back, 2A! You have done an excellent job with settling back into the class and school routines and have shown me that you are ready to learn again!  We started straight away with recapping addition and subtraction and moved onto more formal methods using column methods and regrouping. In Science, we have been looking at how animals have adapted to their environment and how they have used those adaptations to survive. Well done, 2A. I'm really impressed.

	2D
	Christmas has definitely come to Dorrington! This week, our lessons have had a Christmas theme; we have been solving Christmas puzzles and writing Christmas poems. We have been working so hard to get ready for the nativity - we hope to see you all there!

	2K
	All children in year 2 have come back to school and settled in perfectly. They have been really busy learning new skills in literacy, maths and science. In Literacy children have read the book called The King, Mice and Cheese. They really enjoyed this book and are now building up to writing their own version of the story. The children have chosen the animals they want to change in the story and are looking forward to writing their story up in best. In maths the children have been learning the column method for addition and subtraction. They have started off really well with this and have also started to do this with re-grouping. Well done. Good job.
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	Year 3

	3G
	What a busy week we have had in 3G! The children have been working extremely hard in IPC. They have been looking at the volcano Mount Vesuvius.  We have researched about the disaster in Pompeii and created some interesting fact files to put into our travel agents area. In Numeracy, the children have really impressed me with their hard work and perseverance with finding change from an amount. At first, we found it quite difficult to find change using the column method. But after some practise the children can now find amounts from £5, £10 and even £20. 

	3O
	This week in 3O we have all been trying really hard with our tests to show all the things we have learnt so far this year. It was our final week at swimming this week so we had lots of fun with a splash day. We all looked very festive in our Christmas jumpers and bobble hats and enjoyed our delicious Christmas lunch. We can't wait for our party next week.

	3R
	This week in 3R we have been learning about the positive aspects of volcanoes. We have studied the way Iceland uses its volcanic nature to attract tourists and we have made posters to advertise it. In Numeracy we have been using loop cards to practise mathematical vocabulary and mental maths skills. Literacy this week has been editing and writing our final alliterative poems, including adding similes to them. Well done to Aidan, Rhys and Kacper for excellent homework this week! 

	Year 4
  4A

Another busy week in year 4. As Christmas approaches we have been doing all sorts of winter activities. We have performed the Tanka poems which wrote last week, trying to ensure that we use gestures which reflect the figurative language used. We have also been creating cards and calendars to mark the festive season. We have also remained physically active by competing in many Christmas inspired team games and challenges in PE. Well-done to everyone for their continued hard work, keep it up for the final week.
  4G
I have really enjoyed watching 4G perform the winter inspired Tanka poems which they wrote last week. With every performance, the class grew in confidence and there were some excellent examples of how to use gesture and expression to capture the attention of the audience. I have also enjoyed watching the children express their creative side as they have created a range of cards, calendars and other winter crafts. Congratulations to all for their continued hard work. Keep it up.
  4P
As the festive period approaches, we have continued to use our artistic skills to create winter scenes in the style of Claude Monet. We have been performing the figurative language Tanka which we wrote in literacy last week. We focused upon using volume, tone and expression to communicate the images within our poems to the audience. We have also enjoyed many other winter activities, including creating cards and calendars.


	Year 5

	    5B
	This week in 5B we have been writing a winter story after exploring The Nutcracker. In maths, we have been revising the taught strategies learnt this year such as angles, fractions and place value. In IPC we have enjoyed completing our collages and Viking shields as well as beginning some Christmas art projects.  

	    5C
	In Literacy, 5C have been looking at The Nutcracker, exploring its language features and using them to help write their own winter story. In maths, we have been revising some of the skills taught this year so far, such as fractions, place value and properties of shape. We have been finishing off our art projects from last week as well as creating some super Christmas crafts. Star of the week last week was Jaipreet, well done!  

	    5J
	This week, 5J have been busy revising maths topics taught throughout the Autumn Term, such as place value and converting fractions. In Literacy, we have written our own winter story using figurative language and adventurous vocabulary.  We have also had lots of fun completing our Viking-related items such as a Viking longboat collage. Keep working hard 5J.  

	Year 6

	    6S
	A positive start to the new term in 6S! Set 1 literacy are very intrigued about the new book 'The Boy in the Striped Pyjamas' since we have retrieved literal and inferential information about the events and characters. In Numeracy, we have been working on our reasoning skills looking at inverse, missing number, sequences and negative numbers.

	    6T
	In 6T this week, the children have revised key concepts from this term. During Literacy and grammar, they have studied word classes and various sentence structures. In Maths, the children have reminded themselves of arithmetic skills they found difficult including fraction calculations and long division.

	    6N
	This week in 6N we have been recapping different reading and grammar skills. We have been practising our year 6 spellings and applying these to sentences. In maths we have been recapping all strategies since the beginning of the term. It has been great to see such progress from all the children.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 
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                                                         Unicef Article: 28


ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY FOR WEEK ENDING 9th December 2016


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
2D�
98.97%�
KS2�
3O�
99.33%�
�
REC�
RC�
94.67%�
Year 3�
3O�
99.33%�
�
Year 1�
1H�
96.00%�
Year 4�
4A�
98.67%�
�
Year 2�
2D�
98.97% �
Year 5�
5C�
95.67%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6T�
97.33%�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
1B/1H/2D/2K�
2 LATES�
KS2 Winners�
3O/6S�
1 LATE�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
1I�
8 LATES�
KS2 Most Lates�
5C�
20 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
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DORRINGTON DIARY - Dates for your Diary





 








 
























































YEAR GROUP NEWS





Unicef Articles: 12, 28, 29, 31








YEAR GROUP NEWS





Unicef Articles: 3, 18





MESSAGE TO ALL PARENTS





If you would like your child to walk home on their own, please ensure that you put it in writing and hand to the School Office.





If you change your Telephone Numbers or any other details please remember to let the school office know.




















SCHOOL FUND CONTRIBUTION





When sending in School Fund money, please make sure you send it in a sealed envelope with your child’s name and class.  School Fund is £15.00 per family per year or alternatively pay £5.00 per term.




















BREAKFAST CLUB


�Reminder to parents, Breakfast Club finishes at 8:50am. �Thank you.



























































DORRINGTON NEWS: 16th December 2016





“Together we are stronger"








